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Photo: This photo proves that “There is more than one way to get to the Wigwam” and is dated 1973 

In the Sandy Pond Memories I book Jack Carpenter shared his memories of the Wigwam Hotel. Part 2: Jack remembers: 

When the 18th Amendment to the U. S. Constitution was repealed and alcoholic beverages returned, Les opened a small bar in the old boathouse. I well remembered when he tapped that first keg of beer. He drew glass after glass of the amber liquid, each glass nearly filled by rich foam. It took quite some time to get that first keg on line. That was the beginning of a new life at the Wigwam. 

Price ran the Wigwam until the late thirties or early forties, when he sold it to the Hadley family.

Under the Hadley management, the Wigwam’s reputation as a true family-style hotel reached its zenith. Paul Hadley, Sr. was a big outgoing man who had a vision of making his new enterprise something to be known throughout the northeast and he went far toward making this plan a reality.

From the talented Chipmans, founder and owners of the Elms on the ponds north shore, Hadley leased or bought a large yawl-rigged sailboat that he christened the “Joan” after his daughter. This fine boat provided guests with sailing experiences around the pond and frequent excursions north and south along the shores of Lake Ontario. The Chipmans also provided a motor launch they named “Dawn” and served as transportation for hotel guests to and from the sandy beaches of Ontario. 

The old boathouse store buildings was moved up onto the road behind the hotel and named “The Teepee.” Here was served alcoholic beverages. The Teepee soon became a popular watering hole for the region’s younger set.

Rates for services at the Wigwam in those days would curl your hair on your head. Let me quote from their brochure:

“In conformity with our ideas that folks want to get a wholesome amount of fun and not spend a fortune getting it-The Wigwam-American Plan-offers the most for the least-with an unlimited table.”

Room and meals, per person-$3 per day

Room with running water and meals, per person-$3.50 per day

Room with separate bath and meals, per person-$4 per day

Room service-no charge

Rowboats-$1 per day

Outboard motors-$2 per day

Speedboat rides-25 cents

Sailing-no charge

The list goes on, but the picture is clear, you really got your money’s worth there in the mid to late thirties.

My personal activities veered away from Sandy Pond during the Hadley era. Accordingly I lost touch with what transpired here. My family, however, retained ownership of our cottage, which lies up the shore from the Wigwam.

At the close of WW II, when those of us who participated in the great struggle returned to our old childhood we saw many changes. Around 1947, the grand old hotel burned to the ground.

A new building was erected on the site and took the same venerable name. As my own life’s work took me away from home and state during the summer months, I lost touch. But, I did know that the old hostelry operated under various and sundry owners and managers with varying results and reputations.

Years ago Ben Urquhart bought the Wigwam and made extensive alterations. He opened a new diningroom and together with his wife, Shirley, operated a highly popular business. 

The Wigwam still stands on the south shore of Sandy Pond. It is still a landmark. Gone is the summerhouse on the road behind the hotel. Gone is the big side yard with its wonderful old swings. Gone is Les Price’s huge boat livery, the yawl, the motor launch.

But, it still has a popular dining room. It still caters to fishermen in summer and winter, doubtless the hunters in the fall, and its bar serves as an oasis to the thirst in the days in between.

Jack and Sharon Thomas owned the Wigwam during the 1980s and early 1990s. The Wigwam was a popular dining spot. “Thomas Towers,” the apartment structure next door to the Wigwam, was built for the Thomas children. A fire destroyed the Wigwam in the 1990s and was rebuilt by Mike and Sharon Carnsie and reopened as Carnsie’s Irish Wigwam and Marina. Today, the Wigwam is owned by the Ackerman family.

As we continue to document and honor our veterans with the military book series, the Korean War Era book, covering veterans serving their country from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959, is now being researched with a publication date of November 11, 2007. We conclude with this list of soldiers we need information on: Louis Wood, Andrew J. Zahler, Charles L. Zufelt, Clifford Zufelt, Dennis B. Zufelt, Richard D. Zufelt. The response has been good so far and we appreciate the information veterans and their families have sent in. Please keep the information coming and remember to send your photographs, exact years of service and “oral” history (What was your military service like?, Did you receive medals?). Please contact me if you can help us locate other veterans, add a photo or information to your page or put us in contact with veterans whose names we have listed. Thank you!.

Sally Turo is spear heading the donation drive to purchase and preserve the Austen Hall panels and we are looking for your support. Several people have made donations and for that we are grateful. Contact Sally, any town board member, town supervisor, town clerk or my office for more information or to make a donation. 

The 149th Oswego County Fair begins on Thursday, June 29th and runs through July 4th. The Sandy Creek History Center will give a free  “Family Tree” workshop for children, which will include a booklet to take home. Stop by the Sandy Creek History Center booth in the Heritage Building on Saturday, July 1st at 1 PM. I will have extra pedigree charts and will be available to help family researchers with their genealogy questions all week.

We are entering the time of year when researchers travel to different areas to research and I welcome the opportunity to showcase the work that has been accomplished at the History Center and help them with family research. Since I became historian in 2001, I have been available to researchers by appointment as well as every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Researchers needing appointments who cannot come Fridays during business hours can call my office for a night or weekend appointment. 

The History Center is located at the Town Hall, the old Blount-Parker Recreation Building, downstairs in what was the bowling alley, 1992 Harwood Drive in Sandy Creek. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com/                   Charlene

